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RSIPF advises bus owners and drivers of new bus bay for GP in Central 

Honiara 

 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) is advising bus owners, drivers and 

conductors servicing Guadalcanal Plains in North Guadalcanal that their new bus bay is 

opposite the Fair West Shipping Office access road down to the old Sea King Restaurant in 

Central Honiara. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Honiara City, Chief Superintendent Stanley Riolo says, 

“Starting on 9 September 2019 all buses providing services to the people of North 

Guadalcanal must use this new bay.”  

 “Police and Honiara City Council Law Enforcement officers will assist to let the bus owners, 

drivers, conductors and travelling public to be aware of the arrangement.” 

“I call on the road users to cooperate with our officers who will be controlling traffic during 

the introduction of the new bus bay. This will help to address the issue of the queue during 

peak hours at the market bus stop,” says PPC Riolo. 

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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